

Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

January 20, 2004

Ka'a'Gee Tu First Nation P.O. Box 4428 Hay River, Northwest Territories X0E 1G3

Dear Mr. Landry,

Re: Request to Reschedule Paramount Public Hearing

Thank you for your letter dated January 7, 2004, expressing concern over the possible conflict between the Regional Deh Cho Leadership meeting and the Review Board's scheduled Paramount Cameron Hills Environmental Assessment Public Hearing dates.

The Deh Cho First Nation has informed the Review Board that the Regional Deh Cho Leadership Meeting will be held during the second week of February, so as not to conflict with the Public Hearing.

As a result the Review Board has decided that the Public Hearing dates will remain unchanged, and as scheduled for February 18 and 19, 2004 in Hay River, NT. We trust this will be satisfactory. If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Yours truly,

Vern Christensen Executive Director

